
 

PARK COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING 

Tuesday April 9, 2019 

City County Complex/West Room 

414. E. Callender St.  

 

 

Attendance: BOH Members-Peggy O’Neill, Mary Beebe, Caleb Minnick, Bill Berg; County 

Commissioner, Trish Fievet; Health Dept., Dr. Desnick; Temporary Health Officer, Cid Morrison; 

Public Health Nurse, Julie Anderson; Health Dept. Director. Jill  

Call to Order: 4:45 PM 

Approval of Minutes:   Caleb M. moved to approve the January 8th minutes. Mary seconded the 

motion. Minutes approved.  

Old Business: None 

New Business: 

Jill talked about the Board decided on a three-person interview panel that will work with Jill 

from HR to review applicants for prescreening. The Board also chose three people for this 

panel.  These three people are Mike Inman, Peggy O’Neill, One reprehensive from CHP.  

Shannon Piccolo Park County Attorney will be an alternative.  

Mary Beebe motioned to create this interview panel Bill Berg seconded the motion. Motioned 

passed. 

Bill make a motion to approve the job description. Mary seconded the motion. Job description 

approved. 

The board also discussed a salary for the Health Officer. The board agreed on 65.00 an hour. 

Mary motioned to set salary for Health officer at $65.00 hr. Bill second the motion. Motioned 

passed.  

Rasmuson property variance request. There is a septic on the property with no records found of 

a permitted septic. The current owner would like to abandon this system and install a permitted 

one. This site is constrained due to Flathead Creek running through the home site area and the 



flood plain associated with it. The plan with Allied Engineering is to propose installing the new 

drain field on a bench well above the creek bed.  

Bill motioned to adopt the PC sanitarian Kaleb Pearson findings. Mary seconded the motion. 

Variance granted. 

Gardiner Business Park variance request.  Bill motioned to accept the variance with the PC 

sanitarian Kaleb Pearson finding and conditions noted. Caleb M seconded the motion. Variance 

granted.  

The Board talked about different ways they could get the community involved in being on the 

BOH.  

Sanitarian Report: None Kaleb P. at training.  

Nursing Report: Cid talked about the training the nurses have been to. She talked about 

different things happening in the nursing dept. The flu in the county, baby home visits and dog 

bites. 

Health Dept. Director: Julie let the board know of her future trainings. Also about the Health 

Dept. getting the AMB west grant. The health department got the grant that was applied for. 

She also talked about other grants she is working on. She also let the board know that Sweet 

Grass County is very happy with our sanitarians  

Code Enforcers Report: Mary Beebe gave a little report for Judy Roy. Nothing big going on in 

the county right now. 

Public Comments: None 

Adjourn: 6:00 PM 

 

 

 


